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Deputy General Manager of Water Resources Kelly provided a presentation to the Board
regarding the creation of a Supplemental Water Supply Pool Program for the District’s Class | water
users. Mr. Kelly explained how the Program would make supplemental groundwater available to Class |
water users, on an acre foot per acre basis, through groundwater pumping on a pre-paid, voluntary
subscription basis.

Mr. Kelly indicated that in addition, the Program will provide the District with a greater level of
certainty with regard to cash flow and expense coverage required to deliver supplemental water
pumped from groundwater. The Program would also provide the District with certainty regarding the
volumes of groundwater that would need to be pumped in any given year.

After answering several questions from the Board and public, Mr. Kelly recommended the Board
adopt Resolution No. 2013-10 creating a Supplemental Water Supply Pool Program (“Program”)
whereby in certain years, as determined appropriate by the Board, the District will make supplemental
groundwater available to Class | water users above the annual available surface water supply allocated.
On a motion by Director Long, seconded by Director Koehn, the Board approved the motion adopting
Resolution No. 2013-10. The vote on the motion was as follows:

Ayes: Pellissier, Long, Koehn
Nays: Gonzalves, Pimentel
Abstain: None

Absent: None

REPORT ITEMS
None

DIRECTOR REPORT

None

CLOSED SESSION

At 1:55 P.M, President Pellissier announced that the Board would adjourn to closed session.
General Counsel McMurray reported that the Board would meet with counsel to discuss three (3)
matters of existing litigation pursuant to Government Code §54956.9. There was no public comment on
any item listed on the closed session agenda.

At 2:00 P.M., President Pellissier convened the closed session with all Board members present.
At 2:20 P.M., the Board returned to open session. Mr. McMurray reported that the Board met with
counsel regarding three (3) matters of existing litigation but took no action.

ADJOURNMENT

President Pellissier adjourned the meeting at 2:22 P.M.

The next scheduled Board of Directors meeting is Tuesday, March 5, 2013 at 10:00 A.M.

Dave Long, Vice President
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Tim Pellissier, President




